RESOLUTION NO. 2390

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND ACCEPTING FUNDS AWARDED THROUGH A GRANT FROM THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT INSURANCE TRUST TO PROVIDE VEHICLE OPERATION SIMULATOR TRAINING FOR DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS SNOW PLOW OPERATORS.

WHEREAS, the City of Salisbury submitted a grant application requesting funding from the Local Government Insurance Trust to provide snow plow simulator training for eight employees; and

WHEREAS, the City of Salisbury's grant application was approved by the Local Government Insurance Trust in the amount of \$2,400; and

WHEREAS, the grant was awarded to the City of Salisbury.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, this 28th day of April, 2014 that the City of Salisbury, Maryland does hereby accept the funds awarded from the Local Government Insurance Trust to be used to provide snow plow driver training for public works employees.

THE ABOVE RESOLUTION was introduced and duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland held on April 28, 2014 and is to become effective immediately.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

City Clerk

acob(R. Day

Council President

APPROVED by me this

lame freton Ir

Mayor

City of Salisbury

MARYLAND



125 NORTH DIVISION STREET SALISBURY, MARYLAND 21801

Tel: 410-548-3170 Fax: 410-548-3107

MICHAEL S MOULDS, P.E. DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

JAMES IRETON, JR.

MAYOR

M. THOMAS STEVENSON, JR CITY ADMINISTRATOR

TERENCE ARRINGTON
ASSISTANT CITY ADMINISTRATOR

To:

Tom Stevenson, City Administrator

From:

Michael S. Moulds, P.E. Director of Public Works

Date:

April 11, 2014

Re:

Accepting a Training Grant from LGIT

The Local Government Insurance Fund (LGIT), the City of Salisbury's Liability insurance company offers its members the opportunity to apply for safety training grants. These grants are to be used by employers to assist with training to reduce liability claims.

The City of Salisbury applied for a grant in the amount of \$2,400 to provide a snow plow operator simulator training class for Department of Public Works employees. This class will be given to eight (8) employees to train snow plow operators under varying simulated adverse conditions to improve driving skills in a realistic but safe environment. The training is provided by L3 Communications which has developed simulators for the military. This training was performed in Hartford and Cecil counties last year and was recommended by their DPW staff.

LGIT approved this grant application and has awarded the City of Salisbury \$2,400 to cover the cost of this training. LGIT plans to notify other shore members of the opportunity to apply for grants to take advantage of this training along with the City. We are currently working to schedule the training at the end of September 2014.

Attached please find a resolution through which the City of Salisbury accepts the grant. Also attached is a copy of the grant application and the award letter from LGIT. If you have any questions or need additional information, please let us know.